MINUTES
CITY OF DUARTE
PUBLIC SAFETY COMMISSION
REGULAR MEETING -April 16, 2019

The Public Safety Commission met in a regular meeting in the
Town Center Community Lounge Building, 1600 Huntington
Drive, Duarte, California. The meeting was called to order at

7:03 p.m.

PLEDGE TO THE FLAG Commissioner Bell led the Pledge of Allegiance to the Flag

RECORDATION OF

ATTENDANCE: The following were in attendance:

) STAFF: Brian Villalobos, Director of Public Safety Services

PRESENT: Bell, Hernandez, Oloteo, Skinner, Trainor
ABSENT: Calderon, Frye

ITEMS FROM PUBLIC

CONCERNING MATTERS

ON THE AGENDA: None

APPROVAL OF MINUTES Hernandez motioned to approve the minutes of 03/19/19, Oloteo
seconded the motion to approve the minutes of 03/19/19, and
carried unanimously.

ITEMS OF BUSINESS: A: None

ITEMS FROM PUBLIC

CONCERNING MATTERS

NOT ON THE AGENDA:
None

ITEMS FROM STAFF Public ~Safety Director Brian Villalobos informed the

Commissioners that the City of Duarte will be posting signs
throughout the City that will warn residents that fireworks are
prohibited. These signs will include the violation amount of
$1,000.00. The City of Duarte will publicize the firework
restriction all throughout its social media outlets along with the
Duarte View. He also informed the Commissioners that additional
units will be on patrol starting June 30" through July 4™.
Furthermore, Mr. Villalobos advised Commissioners that the RV
parking recommendation they made will be going to counsel next
week. He also notified them that the City of Duarte will be
contracting with the San Gabriel Valley Humane Society for
animal shelter needs effective July 1, 2019. Mr. Villalobos also
informed the Commissioners that Part 1 Crimes are down almost
10% year to date.

ITEMS FROM COMMISSIONERS

Public Safety Commission

Commissioner Bell-None
Commissioner Hernandez-None

Commissioner Oloteo-None
Commissioner Skinner-None

Commissioner Trainor inquired from Staff if he was aware of the
discussions on nextdoor.com regarding the illegal sexual activity at
Starbucks. She also inquired when the next Coffee with the
Sheriff’s event would take place and inquired as to what category
telephone scams would fall under.

1 04/16/19



ADJOURNMENT

Public Safety Commission

The meeting was adjourned at 7:26 p.m.
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